Printed on: 09/05/2017 09:10:02

Application No: 2017/0896/P

Galina Portianoi

Consultees Addr

Resp

08/05/2017 23:22:51 OBJEMPER Dear Sirs

I was quite surprised that our neighbour lodged yet another planning application, after the work on his house have entered its 4th (!) year - will it ever come to an end? This has been causing increased disruption, tensions & negative impact on the lives of residents living next to No.11. We were assured that his garden will remain intact, yet now the green space has been intentionally & significantly cut out. In his application Mr Bloomfield states that the work on the car parking space haven't been started, yet I have sent multiple images to Mr Diver, showing that contrary to that statement, the work on erection of a parking place within the garden has actively started a while back, without the approval of the council, as has been done by the owner of No.11 on multiple occasions. What was a beautiful garden before is now disappearing, giving way to patio, fencing that is different in design & colour to the fending in MG & a proposed car parking, cutting out greenery & negatively impacting the environment. While Mr Bloomfield had a garage, he CHOSE to convert it & now wants to have a parking space in the middle of the garden - it already looks like an eyesore, but what's worse, it will pollute the air right in front of our house & in close proximity to our children, who are minors. It was implied that the area that clearly looks like a parking space in the images sent to you will be used for rubbish bin storage, so I was flabbergasted to find out that again, one thing gets told to the residents & completely another is requested in the application to the council instead. I am distressed to say that the diri caused by building works has started having an adverse effect on the wellbeing of my youngest child & with the proposed placement of the car parking, as opposed to being parked in his garage as before, the engine furmes will further impact our wellbeing, being in immediate proximity to us via windows of our bedrooms. Cutting out greenery & well-established trees, which was done by the workmen with complete disregard to tree-saving procedures outlined by Camden council, shows lack of care not just for the environment, but for the people who live in close proximity. In addition, parking & driving over our driveway of workmen working for No.11 has caused deterioration to it, which now requires repair. The way that the proposed parking is positioned, will require owner of No.11 to reverse into our driveway, continuing to contribute to the deterioration of the brickwork in our drive. MG used to be a peaceful & green enclave & we strongly object to the cutting out of the green space, thus increasing pollution exposure. Proposed works are also causing significant change to the overall appearance of MG in which we all live and while each resident is entitled to do what they want inside of their homes, outside works shouldn't impact negatively the wellbeing of other residents, particularly the minors, nor cut out the green space, particularly as we are located next to a busy road. We exhausted by the dirt from the work accumulating on our windows, few days after they are washed & by the noise that is disruptive. It's also heartbreaking that someone keeps on coming up with new projects for the fourth year & the council doesn't seem to put an end to

it, taking into consideration mental, physical (dust affects lungs & skin) & environmental impact it has on other residents living in the same development. I sincerely hope that the council will reject this application & put an end to this torturous situation.